UNAPPROVED MINUTES

VILLAS DE GOLF CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC
Board of Directors Meeting
April 13, 2015
 @ 3:00 pm
Clubhouse, 12300 Vonn Road, Largo, Florida  

1. Call to Order and Roll Call

President K. Ward, called the meeting to order at 3:04pm. 11 Owners in attendance. The following directors were present:

Kent Ward
 
President

Chuck Burris

  Director

Barb Mannette 
Vice President

Bonnie Boak

  Director

Bob Shafer

Treasurer

Tom King

  Director
Bernadette Moriarty
 Secretary

RPM property manager Leslie Randolph was present.
2.      Approval of Minutes of Prior Meetings
The Board meeting minutes of March 17, 2015 were presented.  Mr. Burris made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Ms. Boak seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

3. 
Treasurer’s  Report
Treasurer’s Report: Mr. Shafer distributed copies of the Financial Report for the month ending 3/31/2015. Mr. Shafer reviewed Budgeted vs. Actual for Income and Expenses, along with reserves, for the month and year to date. Mr. Shafer also provided a review of notes regarding Reserve Carports, Elevator Maintenance and Owner maintenance fee. Mr. King made a motion to accept the Financial Report as written. Ms. Mannette seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
Mr. Shafer notified the Board that he will remain on the Board, but will step down as Treasurer effective November 2015.
4. 
Officer Reports
No reports
5.        Committee Reports
Volunteer: Mr. Swerienga provided a summary of accomplishments by the team of volunteers over this past season, thanked the team for their efforts and expressed an appreciation of the monies saved by the efforts of the volunteers.
Social :Mr. Ward reported that the Social Committee met the week of 4/7 and established a list of activities for the 2015-16 season.

At this time Chair of the meeting transitioned to Ms. Randolph.

6.
Old Business
Additional Carport Post Replacement Costs. Mr. Shafer reported that there were additional costs required for permits from the City of Largo in order to proceed with the previously approved project to replace 10 damaged carport posts. After considerable discussion, Mr. Shafer made a motion to approve the additional cost of $1,178.00 to cover the costs of permits. Motion was seconded by Ms. Boak. The motion passed unanimously
Electrical Panel Replacement –Bldg 10-Mr. Shafer reported that Mickey McGee was notified of approval of the project. Proposed start date is Tuesday April 21. All residents in Building 10 were notified of the proposed start date and the anticipated time of power shut-off. Residents will receive confirmation prior to initiation of work. 
7.
New Business
At this time, Ms. Randolph opened discussion on the backwash correction proposals from AAA and CES Engineering. Following discussion of each proposal, Mr. Shafer made a motion to approve the proposal from CES Engineering for an amount up to $6,000 to cover the proposal amount of $5,195, additional Sales Tax  and anticipated permit from the City of Largo. Motion was seconded by Ms. Mannette. The motion passed unanimously.

At this time Ms. Randolph opened discussion on the proposals from Westcoast Landscape and Lawns for $850.00 and Acorn Services for $4,500.00 for trimming oak trees throughout the property. Ms. Moriarty reviewed the proposals, providing a rationale for each of the entries. Ms. Moriarty made a motion to accept the proposal from Westcoast in the amount of $850.00. Motion was seconded by Mr. Burris. The motion passed unanimously
As the next item, Ms. Randolph introduced discussion of the roof repair proposal from Silver Systems for Unit 9202. Mr. Shafer explained that proposal was to install a water trough on shingle mansard from scupper to eaves to correct the water leakage problem at unit 9202. Mr. Shafer made a motion to accept the proposal from Silver Systems in the amount of $1,200.00. Motion seconded by Mr. King. The motion passed unanimously.

At this time, Ms. Randolph opened discussion on a proposal from Westcoast Landscape and Lawns for Palm Tree Fertilization. Ms Moriarty explained that the ornamental palm trees throughout the property benefited from annual fertilization. Ms. Moriarty made a motion to accept the proposal from Westcoast for $875.00. Motion seconded by Mr. Burris. The motion passed unanimously.

As the next item, Ms. Randolph opened discussion on a proposal from Westcoast Landscape and Lawns for Aloft systemic insecticide. Ms. Moriarty explained that the insecticide was for the elimination of cinch bugs, which infected the lawns several years ago. Aloft was significant in controlling the infestation, but the cost has increased considerably based on supplier costs. Following discussion Ms. Moriarty made a motion to accept the proposal from Westcoast for one application at a cost of $1,275. Ms. Boak seconded the motion. In favor of the motion 6. Opposed to the motion 1. The motion passed.
At this time, Ms. Randolph opened discussion on the required purchase of a new A/C for unit 10106. Mr. Shafer explained that the original A/C failed and required replacement. A/C was purchased from and installed by Capital Appliance. 

At this time Ms. Randolph notified the Board that the Association owned unit 10106 is rented from May 1, 2015 to November 30, 2015.

8. Unit Owners-Maintenance Request

Request received from unit 3202 for modifications at Owner expense to landscaping bed behind buildings 2/3. Motion made by Mr. King to approve landscaping changes. Mr. Burris seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
Request received from unit 6303 for modification of south end of carport to shield the cars from sun damage. Mr. King made a motion to deny request. Seconded by Ms. Boak. The motion passed unanimously.

9. Adjournment
There being no further business, a motion was made by Mr. King to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Mr. Shafer. The motion passes unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 4:00pm
          Transcribed by: Bernadette Moriarty, Secretary
          Approved______________________
